The Bristol Jewish Recorder



AUGUST, 1972

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE: HAROLD SEYMOUR BETTE BURKE NAT SMITH

All communications to

59 The Dell, Westbury-on-Trym.

Published on the 1st of every month. Material to arrive on the 24th of the month preceding.

ELLUL 5732

BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATION THE SYNAGOGUE, PARK ROW, BRISTOL

Synagogue Services: Friday Evenings 7,20 p.m. Saturday Mornings 10.0 a.m.

Minister: Rev. M. Moddel, 66 Harcourt Road, Eristol, 6. Tel,: 40615 Hon. Sec.

Mr. I. Kushner, 37, Long Eaton Drive, Whitchurch, Bristol, 4. Tel: Whitchurch 3576

Talmud Torah Classes: Sunday mornings 10.00.a.m. to 12.45.p.m.

Hon.Sec. Mrs. M. Kushner, 37, Long Eaton Drive, Whitchurch, Bristol, 4. Tel: Whitchurch 3576

Bristol Jewish Ladies' Guild:

Hon.Sec. Mrs. C. Culank, 113, Nags Head Hill, St. George, Bristol, 5.

Bristol W.I.Z.O. Group:

Hon. Sec. Mrs. S. Hart, 9, Pitch & Pay Lane, Bristol. BS9 1NH

Both Ladies! Organisations hold regular meetings and functions throughout the year.

for your diary . . .

Monday, 4th September
Womens Guild Meeting -

15, Chartley.

Tuesday, 26th September. W.I.Z.O. A.G.M.

YAHRZEITS

Monday	31st July	Mr. F. Cohen	Av 20
Tuesday	1st August	Mr. P. Winberg	Av 21
Thursday	17th August	Mrs. Meisbeiser	Ellul 7
Monday	21st August	Dr. H. Howard	Ellul 11
Wednesday	30th August	Miss H. Campbell	Ellul 20
1542		长格长非新非常	+780000

KADDISH WILL BE SAID THE PREVIOUS EVENING

The Memorial Prayer (El Mole Rachamim) will be recited by the Minister during the Reading of the Law, on the Sabbath prior to the Tahrzeit, in the prescence of the bereaved.

COMMUNAL NOTICES - SOCIAL & PERSONAL

I would like to express my thanks to the Bristol Hebrew Congregation, W.I.Z.O., the Ladies Guild, and my many friends, for their kind visits and letters following my recent bereavement. I am also very grateful for the thoughtful help and understanding extended to me during my Father's long illness.

Miriam Goldman.

Congratulations to the Parents of Mr. Ike Kishner, who recently celebrated their Diamond Wedding.

The July Lottery was won by Miss Lynn Geller.

特殊特殊特殊特

Bertha Silverman, Sam and Rosina, and Micky Ginsberg and Bernard, would like to thank the Rev. Moddel for his services at the Stone Setting on July 9th, also their fellow Members of the Chevra Kedusha for their assistance.

计关计分价分析

Congratulations to Larry Glick on attaining a B.Sc. in Applied Biology at Barking Polytechnic.

It is with great regret that we have to report the death of Mr. I. Freeland, who passed away suddenly a few days before his 88th birthday. The funeral actually took place on his birthday. Mr. Freeland has been a valued member of the Congregation for many years. In the past he held several honorary positions, including that of Registrar, besides being our Hon. Treasurer as well as Secretary at a later stage of his long service to the Congregation. He served during the first Morla War in H.M. Forces, and was a founder member of the Polack Branch of the Royal British Legion. In this Branch he served for over twenty years as Treasurer, and was our representative at County Headquarters for more years than one can remember. His record of attendance was unsurpassed, he missed only one meeting in all these years, and that was the one before he passed away.

Mr. Freeland came from Scotland, but was regarded as a Bristolian through his long residence and service to those who knew him. His Son, who left years ago to live and work in Rome, flew to Bristol to arrange and attend the funeral. We express our deepest sympathy to him and his family.

The funeral was attended by relatives and friends. The Royal British Legion was represented by Captain J. Davis.

Mr. Freeland will be missed by all those who have been associated with him during his lifetime.

The marriage was solemnised on the 30th July, at the Higher Prestwich Hebrew Congregation Synagogue, Manchester, between Susan, Daughter of the Rev. & Mrs. M. Moddel, and Sidney, Son of Mr. & Mrs. Sacks. We wish them all a hearty Mazeltov, and a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous Future.

外关格关格关格

The marriage of Rosina, Daughter of Algernon & Edith Pinsker, to Clifford, elder son of Henry & Irene Springer, will be solemnised at the Park Row Synagogue, Bristol on Sunday, 20th August, 1972 at 3.p.m. We wish everyone a Hearty Mazeltov, and a Happy, Healthy and Electrifying Future to the young couple.

关州关州外外外

Irene & Henry with Edith & Algernon, cordially invite Members of the Community to join them in a Kiddush on Saturday, 19th August after the Service.

The marriage was solemnised on Sunday, 23rd July at the Synagogue, Park Row, between Gabriele Janine, Daughter of Dr. & Mrs. E. Gold, and Eduard, son of Mr. & Mrs. S. Weissman. A Hearty Mazeltov to all, and a Happy & Prosperous Future to the young couple.

Mazeltov to Anthony and Angela Holt on the birth of a daughter, Stephanie Yvonne, born on the 10th July, a sister for Ian.

关计计计关计计

SHOOL ATTENDANCE RECORD

Saturday	1st July	13 Males
Friday	7th July	22 Males, 10 Ladies, 9 Children
Saturday	8th July	9 Males
Friday	14th July	10 Males, 5 Ladies
Saturday	15th July	6 Males
Wednesday	19th July	(Tishiah Biav) 12 Males

BRISTOL CHEVRA KEDUSHA

The Prayer House at the Cemetery is in urgent need of new doors. Will any Member or Members, who wish to perpetuate the memory of a loved one, please contact the Hon. Treasurer, Mr. Henry Springer, or the President Mr. Sam Nirenberg.

상사상장등등

RENOVATION & MAINTENANCE FUND

The Building Sub-Committee would like to remind Members, that funds are still needed for the general maintenance of the buildings, and would, therefore, appreciate any donations in the form of Covenants where possible, so that the tax concessions would considerably swell the total donated.

经长州关州和社

A.J.E.K. NEW YEAR CARDS

A.J.E.X. New Year Cards will be available this year in packets of twelve cards, each packet containing four different colour variations of the AJEX creat design, and the price will be 50p per pack including envelopes plus 5p postage.

Arrangements have also been made to personalise the cards by overprinting the name(s) and the address of the sender(s) and the overprinted cards will be 75p per pack plus 5p postage with a minimum quantity of four packs of twelve cards if this service is required.

All profits will go towards the funds of AJEX house. Orders to Mr. Gerald Gee, Tel: Bristol 684013 by not later than 12th August please.

价价价格分类价

BRISTOL JEWISH WOMEN'S GUILD

On Wednesday evening, 21st June, a party of over 100 ladies from the Methodist Church Women's Fellowship visited the Synagogue and were given a talk by Rev. Moddel. They were served with tea and biscuits by the Guild, which was very well organised by Mrs. Seymour and her helpers - Mrs. Rosenberg, Mrs. Meyer, Mrs. Lesley, Mrs. Hart and Mrs. Handel.

A letter of appreciation, together with a small donation has been received from the Methodist group, stating how much they all enjoyed their visit, which they found most interesting and worthwhile.

等计关并并并并

The Annual General Meeting took place on Monday evening, 10th July, at the Synagogue Mall.

The meeting was presided over by the Vice-President, Mrs. Dysch, in the absence of the President, Mrs. Sacof, who we were all very sorry to learn was not able to be with us. Mrs. Dysch read Mrs. Sacof's opening address in which she expressed her sincere regret that this was the first time she had missed the A.G.M. of the Guild, which means so much to her. Special mention was made of our Chairman, Mrs. Roberts, and how indebted we all are to her for the efficient way she has carried out her work throughout the year - also congratulating the Officers and Committee on an excellent year's work, and all the Members who had helped so much to make the year such a successful one.

The Chairman, Mrs. Roberts, thanked the Officers and Committee and all the members of the Guild, for their loyal co-operation throughout the year. She particularly thanked Mrs. Sacof for her helpful and generous advice at all times. Mrs. Roberts stated that she had been very encouraged by the success of the functions - financially and especially socially.

Mrs. Roydon, Vice-President, reported on the good work of the Save the Children Fund Committee, and stated how much our small donation is appreciated, also appealing to members to help this good cause by assisting in the annual house-to-house flag collection.

The Secretary, Mrs. Culank, reported on the year's activities, after which the Treasurer, Mrs. Smith, presented the Balance Sheet.

Guild Allocations to Charities for 1972

Cardiff Jewish Home for Aged	£40. 00
Jewish Blind Society	5. 00
Save the Children Fund	2. 00
Bristol Old People's Welfare	2. 00
Bristol Mospital Fund	1. 00
Union of Jewish Women	1. 00

The resignation of Mrs. Smith as Treasurer was accepted with much regret. Mrs. Smith was thanked for her good and efficient work during her term of office. Mrs. Rosenberg was unanimously elected as her successor.

The election of Officers and Committee was as follows:-

President	Mrs.	Sacof
Vice-Presidents	Mrs.	G. Roydon J. Dysch B. Glick
Chairman	Mrs.	M. Roberts
Vice-Chairman	Mrs.	M. Goldman
Secretary	Mrs.	C. Culank
Treasurer .	Mrs.	B. Rosenberg
Committee	Mrs. Mrs. Mrs. Mrs.	G. Seymour M. Gee N. Dembo I. Springer G. Meyer R. Curwen

The opening meeting of the new season will take place on Monday evening, September 4th, at the home of our Vice-President, Mrs. G. Roydon, 15, Chartley, The Avenue, Sneyd Park. We shall look forward to seeing all our members and also welcoming new members.

C. Culank Hon. Sec.)

特特特特特特特

BRISTOL W.I.Z.O. GROUP

The Garden Party:

Thanks are due to the hostesses Mrs. Greenbaum and Mrs. Burke who gave a most enjoyable afternoon to all who attended. This was both socially and financially successful. Also, grateful thanks to the young people, who gave up their Sunday afternoon to help with the activities. The sum raised was £40. approximately.

The Last Meeting of the season was held on Tuesday, 18th July at 8, Chartley, Sneyd Park. Mrs. Carter was hostess.

The Annual General Meeting:

The meeting will be held on Tuesday evening, 26th September at 7.30.p.m. at the Synagogue Hall.

It will be appreciated if all members will do their utmost to attend this meeting.

Shelagh Hart Hon. Secretary

沙林林林林林林